
 

 

 

 

 From the office 

Robert Remack, Clerk 

Proceedings of Town Trustees Meeting held in the Town of Springfield 

STATE OF ILLINOIS              ) 

COUNTY OF SANGAMON    ) 

 

The Board of Trustees of Springfield Township met March 08, 2023 at the Township Administration Building 

at 3298 Terminal Ave, Springfield, IL. 

 

Present: Supervisor Gary Budd, Trustees Arthur Watts, Shelly Turnbull, Shannon Lynch, Mike Morris, Clerk 

Robert Remack. Excused:  Road District Commissioner Ron Smith, Assessor Cinda Sausaman. 

 

Meeting called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Supervisor Gary Budd. 

 

The Treasurer’s report and minutes of the Board Meeting of February 08, 2023 were reviewed. A motion was 

made by Mike Morris and seconded by Arthur Watts to accept the treasurer’s report and approve the minutes. 

All voted aye. Motion carried. 

 

Bills were submitted to the Town Board for authorization to pay. Included is $37.00 for Sangamon Deisel, 

$150.00 to Attorney, $267.97 to Napa Auto Parts, $119.12 to Comcast, $73.78 to Watts Copy and $20,150.07 to 

the State of IL as final payment for road work done on Dirksen Parkway from Clearlake Ave. to Ridgewood 

Ave., in 2014. Total cost of project was $47,979.40. A motion was made by Arthur Watts, seconded by Shelly 

Turnbull that said bills be authorized for payment. All voted aye. Motion carried. 

 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  Supervisor Gary Budd said the Road District is paying a discounted rate of 

$61.00 or $71.00 a ton to dump at the landfill and if anyone needs a dump, they should contact Road 

Commissioner Ron Smith. 

 

32nd St/ Ridgewood Ave. Water Project Update: The Township sent packages, by certified mail, to Senator 

Durbin and Senator Duckworth, Congressswoman Burdinski, State Senator Turner and State Representative 

Coffey. Heard back from Duckworth and Burdinski. Not heard back from Durbin, Turner or Coffey. The 

deadline for filling the grant is 11 p.m., March 10th. The township is working on the application. 

 

NEW BUSINESS: A motion was made by Shannon Lynch and seconded by Mike Morris to approve the 2023-

2024 Town Meeting Schedule. All voted aye. Motion carried. 

 

A motion was made by Arthur Watts and seconded by Shelly Turnbull to approve the 2023 Annual Town 

Meeting Agenda. All voted aye. Motion carried.  

 

Supervisor Gary Budd reported that he paid for, and is sending out letters to all township voters who voted in 

last year’s general election, informing them of the advisory referendum on the ballot in the April 4th election.   

 

The Board reviewed the Town and Road District Budgets to be voted on at Regular Board Meeting in April. 

 

Motion to adjourn was made by Mike Morris and seconded by Shannon Lynch. All voted aye. Motion passed. 

 

(Over) 

 



 

 

Meeting adjourned at 6:30 p.m.                                           

 

NEXT MEETING- Regular Board Meeting 6:00 p.m., Tues,, April 11, 2023 

                                Annual Town Meeting 6:30 p.m., Tues., April 11, 2023 

 

 

                 

Respectfully Submitted by: 

Robert Remack, Clerk 


